

Tamworth Planning Board
Public Hearing via Zoom
Chapter 7 Master Plan update
June 9, 2021
Draft Minutes
The discussion was opened at 6 pm by Sheldon Perry, Chair. Present are: Andy Fisher, Melanie Streeter – Selectmen's Representative, Randall Dearborn, Pat Farley, Ian Haskell, Sheldon Perry, Kathi Padgett, Melissa Donaldson-Recording Secretary. Wyatt Berrier is also present.
Discussion ensued regarding the noticing of this hearing.
Sheldon opened the hearing at 6:12 pm. Wyatt Berrier spoke on behalf of the Economic Development Commission. He explained the efforts of the EDC in updating this chapter of the Master Plan. Pat expressed appreciation to Kathi Padgett for her editing of the document. Kathi mentioned there is a point on Page 6 she is concerned with. This is in regards to the areas of concern, and the use of the word “unprompted” - the respondents were unprompted, not the issues. She also has concern with the word “biggest”. She feels that this sentence should be revisited. Pat stated that she will cross out both of those words and reprint.
The hearing was closed at 6:19 pm.
Andy made a motion to accept and support the replacement to the Master Plan Chapter 7 as amended. Randall seconded. 
Pat Farley – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Melanie Streeter – yes

Ian Haskell – yes

Andy Fisher – yes

Randall Dearborn - yes
Pat will make sure that all the next steps are taken, including delivering it to the Town. She spoke in appreciation of the entire Commission Board for their work on this document.
Sheldon asked for the Board's input regarding questions he receives on the Planning Board phone line, regarding whether the proposed projects qualify as subdivision. Andy feels that we need to revisit the subdivision regulations to clarify for issues like this. Kathi mentioned that our regulations seem to refer to the division of land. Andy feels there is a fine line in regards to “units”. The potential for sale of the units was discussed. Pat suggested contacting the NH Municipal Association. Sheldon feels that the regulation is not clear. He feels that the Town Attorney may be the best choice for advice.
Randall made a motion to adjourn at 6:39 pm, Andy seconded. 
Kathi Padgett – yes

Melanie Streeter – yes

Pat Farley – yes

Ian Haskell – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Andy Fisher – yes 
Respectfully submitted,
Melissa Donaldson
Recording Secretary

